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Military Christian Fellowship
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	Dec 17 – Jan 18 Newsletter
What makes us great? Is it having power, privilege or position? Is it being a success? Is it having confidence, charisma and cash? 

Then the mother of Zebedee’s sons came to Jesus with her sons and, kneeling down, asked a favour of him.

“What is it you want?” he asked.

She said, “Grant that one of these two sons of mine may sit at your right and the other at your left in your kingdom.”

“You don’t know what you are asking,” Jesus said to them. “Can you drink the cup I am going to drink?”

“We can,” they answered.

23 Jesus said to them, “You will indeed drink from my cup, but to sit at my right or left is not for me to grant. These places belong to those for whom they have been prepared by my Father.”

24 When the ten heard about this, they were indignant with the two brothers. 25 Jesus called them together and said, “You know that the rulers of the Gentiles lord it over them, and their high officials exercise authority over them. 26 Not so with you. Instead, whoever wants to become great among you must be your servant, 27 and whoever wants to be first must be your slave— 28 just as the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many.” 
                Matthew 20:20-28 (NIV)
Jesus turns the whole greatness and getting ahead mentality upside down. Whoever we may be, whatever we may do – if you want to be great then Jesus is calling you and I to servanthood. To willingly lowering ourselves for the sake of others – to ultimately follow the example Jesus himself would give – a life of sacrificial service. Whether you are staying put in the next while or will be posting or deploying soon let’s be a people who serve the families, the churches, the Defence and wider communities that we are a part of making the most of the time we are given. 

	MCF AGM

	Welcome COL Mick Mumford as the new MCF Patron and thanks to BRIG Dan Fortune for his service in his time as Patron. Thank you also to Chaplain Kevin Russell for his involvement as Chaplains’ Rep over a number of years. We welcome Chaplain Collin Acton as the new Chaplains’ Rep and thanks to all who are representing MCF into this next year.
The AGM was reported on in a more in depth way in a previous email.

	A message from the MCF Patron COL Mick Mumford
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As Defence Christians we don’t just have a job of critical national importance, we also have an eternally-important mission as God’s ambassadors. So, it was very humbling to be asked to be MCF’s Patron and follow behind a distinguished list of military Christians who have held that office: General Peter Gration, Lieutenant General John Grey, Air Vice Marshal Brendan O’Loghlin, Brigadier Jim Wallace, Rear Admiral Trevor Ruting, General David Hurley, and most recently Brigadier Dan Fortune. The role of Patron carries with it no duty statement, it bears no formal responsibility, and it is possessed with no extra authority, yet my dictionary defines a patron as “a person chosen, named, or honoured as a special guardian, protector, or supporter”. That sounds pretty daunting! I find it comforting to know that Defence Christians are served by a much greater guardian, protector and supporter than any senior officer could ever hope to be and I trust that God will give each of us the means, capacity, and faith to serve as Christians in Defence in whatever way He directs. Thank you for your membership and support of MCF and I look forward to serving as your Patron. March hard for the Lord, Mick Mumford

	Crossfire 29 out now

	Crossfire Magazine has been released digitally on the website http://mcf-a.org.au/resources/crossfire-magazine/ and soon to be coming out in hardcopy (looking like will be posted next week). 

Members can Update details here or just reply to this email newsletter.

Also if you have particular requests for extra copies (or previous editions etc) do let me know. 

	MCF Office Closure

	Over the break there will be no one in the MCF office from the 15th of Dec till around the 16th of January. You can still leave messages at mcf.office@defence.gov.au which I will action upon my return.

	2018

	NDOP4Defence
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MCF is hosting the National Day of Prayer for Defence on 24 Mar 18. This is a spiritually significant event for Australian Defence Organisation. The day is focussing on praying for the safety of deployed service men and women, their families, and those who have recently returned from operations. Additionally, prayer is being offered for ADF culture, deployed personnel, Chaplains, and Defence senior leaders. In April this year there were 27 groups who met across Australia and abroad to pray for Defence. 
It would be great to have people meeting together on this day or in the week either side to bring Defence to God. This can be formal gatherings or can be just done as part of a usual Bible Study. If you would be interested in hosting a prayer gathering do let us know at mcf.office@defence.gov.au or 02 6266 4950. 

	Defence Christians’ Dinner 2018

	Dr John Dickson (who appears in the Faith Under Fire Course) has agreed to be the speaker on Fri 31 Aug 18 in Canberra.  
From his website.
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Dr John Dickson (PhD)

John’s story is eclectic. Starting out as a professional singer-songwriter, he now works as an author, speaker, historian, senior pastor, and media presenter. He has published 15 books, two of which have become television documentaries, with a third due for release in March 2018. He teaches a course on the Historical Jesus at the University of Sydney, Australia, and researches the origins of Christianity in the Roman empire. For 2017-18 he is also a Visiting Academic in the Faculty of Classics at Oxford University in the UK. In all that he does, whether in the media or the church, creative or academic, he strives to be a public advocate for the Christian faith in secularising times. Having lost his father in an air disaster at 9, John is mindful of the sorrows and doubts of our world, and values his wife and three children above all other gifts of this life.

	AMCF Regional Conference 
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 http://mcf-a.org.au/events/amcf-sw-pacific-conference-2018/ 
Whilst it is still a while away we have put up a trybooking event page already in preparation for next year. 

http://www.trybooking.com/329618 
The Conference weekend we have now confirmed will cost $315. (includes: accommodation for Friday and Saturday night / all food from Friday afternoon tea to Sunday lunch / Registration fee included).
It would be great to have you join with delegates from the Pacific if you are able.
Anglican Bishop to the ADF Ian Lambert will be our keynote speaker for the weekend. 

As well as attending you can also support this through prayer and through finances. MCF is setting aside funds to support bringing over delegates who otherwise would not be able to afford the full costs of attending. For those within reach of Canberra we are looking at a fundraising event early March so keep an eye out as this will provide another way to support. 

The conference will be held at QCCC Brookfield on the edge of Brisbane so if you live nearby and are willing to help in some way it would be great to hear from you. 
Further details will continue to be added to the website and will be publicised in future newsletters.

	Prayer Calendar

	Please be praying for MCF that we’d be a light of witness in the ADO environment. The attached prayer calendar can provide some points.  

To put forward prayer points for inclusion in the calendar please email the MCF Prayer Coordinator Dr Brendan Pell: brendan.pell@dst.defence.gov.au 

You can also send through prayer points to be sent to our prayer warriors.

	

	Membership is free and ongoing. 

Members can Update details here
MCF is supported through freewill donations of its members. Please look at Supporting MCF in prayer, with your time and through financial support. Note that donations (over $2) to MCF are tax deductible. 

If you are keen to support MCF in such ways you may like to sign up as a Centurion. 

	Contact us: We’d love to hear from you

Campbell Park Offices, CP3-1-160, 
Northcott Drive, CAMPBELL, ACT 2612.

02 6266 4950

Website: mcf-a.org.au Email:mcf.office@defence.gov.au 

       


	 If you would no longer like to receive MCF correspondence please let us know at mcf.office@defence.gov.au 
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